
MINUTES 

ON AUGUST 8, 2022 AT 6:00 PM THE MAYOR AND TOWN COUNCIL HELD A 

PUBLIC HEARING AT THE TOWN HALL COMPLEX. THE PURPOSE OF THE 

MEETING WAS FOR A PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING A RESOLUTION 

AUTHORIZING THE TOWN OF HOLLY HILL, SOUTH CAROLINA TO APPLY TO 

THE UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE, RURAL 

DEVELOPMENT FOR FUNDING AND EVIDENCING SUPPORT FOR THE 

PURCHASE OF TWO NEW POLICE VEHICLES; AND OTHER MATTERS 

RELATED THERETO. PRESIDING OVER THE HEARING WAS MAYOR BILLY 

CHAVIS. ALSO PRESENT FOR THE HEARING WERE COUNCILPERSONS 

LEANNE TROUTMAN, CYNTHIA FULLER, AND GEORGE SUMMERSON. THE 

HEARING WAS CALLED TO ORDER BY MAYOR CHAVIS.  

THE FLOOR WAS OPENED FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING THE  

RESOLUTION (SIGN IN SHEET ATTACHED). CITIZEN WILLIAM JOHNSON 

ASKED THE AMOUNT THE TOWN WAS SEEKING TO WHICH CHIEF DETTER 

RESPONDED, "THE USUAL $80,000.". CITIZEN SHAUN DALEY ASKED IF THE 

VEHICLES WERE GOING TO BE NEW OR USED AND WOULD THEY HAVE 

WARRANTIES ON THEM TO WHICH MAYOR CHAVIS RESPONDED, "YES, 

THEY WILL BE NEW FROM A DEALERSHIP AND WILL HAVE THE SAME 

WARRANTY AS MOST DEALERSHIPS OFFER." THERE WERE NO COMMENTS 

IN FAVOR OR OPPOSITION. AT THIS TIME, THE PUBLIC HEARING WAS 

ADJOURNED. 
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